

OFFICES AND STUDIOS, 24TH FLOOR, THE PALMER HOUSE, CHICAGO, ILLINOIS

February 6, 1946

Mr. Kermit Geary R.F.D. #2 Walnutport, Pennsylvania

Dear Mr. Geary:

We are in receipt of your letter of January 25, 1946 in which you state that you picked up our signal between 4:30 and 4:45 p.m. Central Standard Time. I have checked your program report with our logs of that date and time. You are absolutely correct and there is no question whatsoever that you picked up WAAF during the 15 minute period just previous to our sign-off. You may consider this an absolute verification of your report.

In the event that you pick up WAAF again I would be pleased if you would drop me a line regarding the time of the day and power of the signal. I consider your report one of the better testimonials of our signal strength and especially so in view of the fact that you are only 60 miles north of atstation (WPEN) sharing our frequency.

Commencing February 1 we sign of fat 5:30 p.m. and will continue to sign off a half hour later each month up through June and July when we hit our peak months of 8:30 p.m. sign-offs.

Thanking you for your letter, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Bradley R. Ridmann

Manager

BRE/es